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Chairôs message 
 
We have had a busy summer programme of walks 
and walking weekends, all of which have been well 
attended. The weather has been very kind to 
walkers and members who have recently joined our 
club have been some of the best attendees. Trains 
have presented some difficulties as there have been 
last minute cancellations necessitating changes to 
the programme. Reading the website will give you 
up to date information in addition to emails! 
 
Our summer walk programme included a well-
attended visit to the Angels Costume Museum 
organised by Sandra. We had an informative guided 
tour of the extensive collection of costumes for 
television drama. These visits add to the richness 
and variety of our programme, any ideas for other 
tours or visits are very welcome. 
 
The club funds are in a healthy state and so we  
have made a donation of Ã250 for a metal gate in 
the Chilterns. The gate will have a plaque in memory 
to Peter Gould who worked hard to ensure that the 
Poly Ramblers had an increased membership, he 
also organised a number of walks and trips. 
 
Gillian wrote to the Vice Chancellor of Westminster 
University Peter Bonfield who was delighted to 
accept an invitation to be an Honorary Member of 
the Poly Ramblers Club. The Vice Chancellor has 
also offered to arrange a tour of the Westminster 
Campus. 
 
Christine Bignold has written a letter to express a 
special thank you to Poly Ramblers who wished her 
a speedy recovery from a recent injury and hopes to 
attend our Xmas meal. 
 
The annual Xmas lunch will soon be upon us please 
see the menu in our newsletter. 
 
I am looking forward to as good a turnout for our 
Autumn Programme. 
 
Best Wishes Hilary  
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SNOW-WALKING WEEKEND ï FRIDAY 17 TO MONDAY 20 
JANUARY 2020 

 
This time, the snow-walking weekend will be in Scharnitz in the 
Tyrol region of Austria close to the German border and less 
than an hour by train from Innsbruck.  Scharnitz (964m) is 
situated in a narrow valley close to the springs of the Isar River.  
Accommodation will be in B&B.  https://www.seefeld.com/en/
scharnitz-tyrol  
 
Danny and I have booked flights with BA, going from London 
Gatwick to Innsbruck and coming back from Munich to London 
Heathrow on the later flight.  Prices are correct as of 20 August 
2019. 
 
If you are interested in taking part in this weekend, please book 
your flights with BA: https://www.britishairways.com/en-gb/
home#/ you have to choose the Multi city option 
 
Book flight BA2690 on 17 January from Gatwick at 9.00, arrive 
Innsbruck at 12.00.   
Ã66 with hand luggage and Ã86 with luggage in the hold. 
There is also a BA flight from Heathrow at 9.25, arrive Innsbruck 
12.25.   
Ã61 with hand luggage and Ã77 with luggage in the hold.   
 
Returning from Munich on 20 January on BA flight BA0961 at 
20.30, arrive Heathrow at 21.35.   
Ã55 with hand luggage and Ã65 with luggage in the hold.   
There is also a BA flight from Munich at 17.55, arrive Heathrow 
at 19.10.   
Ã43 with hand luggage and Ã53 with luggage in the hold.  This 
means an early start from Scharnitz at around noon.   
 
The alternative is to book a return flight to Munich with BA or 
Lufthansa and make your way to Scharnitz by train via Munich 
main station to Scharnitz, changing at Garmisch-Partenkirchen.  
Easyjet also flies to Innsbruck and Munich.  The itinerary from 
Munich Airport to Scharnitz will be provided. 
 
Once you have booked your flight, 
please let Dominique know by 
emailing me 
tonybyrnes@compuserve.com  or 
phoning or texting me on 07908 
623 207. 
 
Dominique 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.seefeld.com/en/scharnitz-tyrol
https://www.seefeld.com/en/scharnitz-tyrol
https://www.britishairways.com/en-gb/home#/
https://www.britishairways.com/en-gb/home#/
mailto:tonybyrnes@compuserve.com


 
Issue 75 3 September 2019 

 

PEDDARS WAY, STAGE ONE: KNETTISHALL HEATH TO SWAFFHAM 21-23 JUNE 

The Peddarôs Way begins at Knettishall Heath in Suffolk and runs for 46 miles north to finish at 
Holme-next-the-sea on the north Norfolk coast. The path is characterised by being very 
straight and pretty flat.  In this trip I aimed to get us half way to the coast. Thetford is the 
nearest town to the start point but is severely lacking in affordable accommodation. For this 
reason, most of the group stayed at the Best Western in Bury St Edmunds, while Geoffrey and 
Harriet stayed in the only B&B in Thetford.  The Bury St Edmunds group enjoyed an excellent 
meal at Francelaôs in the town centre while the Thetford group ate with Harrietôs god daughter 
who lives locally. 

Next morning the two groups met at the start point at Knettishall 
Heath car park where we finished the Icknield Way a year ago. I 
hadnôt quite realised there was another larger car park three 
quarters of a mile down the road so Harriet and Geoffrey had to 
start the day by walking back to the start point. We headed off on 
a woodland path and within half a mile crossed the Little Ouse 
river into Norfolk.  Our first challenge of the day was crossing the 
extremely busy and fast A14, not easy at all. The Ramblers 
should really campaign for a footbridge or tunnel here.  Later we 
crossed the Ely -Thetford railway, where a tunnel was provided, 
in spite of there being only a few trains per day.  Ironic really. 

Our first goal was the Dog and Partridge pub at East Wretham, 
about 6 miles in. Most of us were starting to flag by then in the 
warmth of the day and our heavy packs so we were happy to sit 
down for a reviving drink. 

We carried on and soon stopped for lunch on the edge of some woods. We came upon a large 
military training area on our left which seemed to go on for miles. Some villages in this area 
were evacuated in WW2 for military use and remain MoD property. This was also the area for 
Pingo Ponds. Pingoes are not water fowl as the name suggests, but ponds formed in the Ice 
Age. We didnôt actually see any as they were off the main path; whether we missed anything is 
open to question. 

We also saw the first two Norfolk 
Songline Sculptures, an arts project 
inspired by the Peddarôs Way. Itôs a 
shame they were quite weathered 
and difficult to read.  Later we 
stopped for half an hour on the edge 
of a field to rest and soak up the sun 
before the final push into the town of 
Watton. I offered a shortcut into town 
but everyone declined. Some may 
have regretted this after a two mile 
slog along the road to our 
accommodation. Meanwhile 

Dominique and Sunita had a similar long walk to their B&B.  
Both the Willow House in Watton, where we also had dinner, 
and Phoenix House near Little Cressingham were excellent. 

Continued on next page 
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PEDDARS WAY continued 

The distance for Sunday promised to be shorter ï 12 miles rather than 15. About half the group 
decided to book a taxi to avoid another slog down the road back to the route. 

We were back on the Peddarôs Way again by 10am and this time the majority of the walking 
was on hard surfaces so our feet soon started to suffer. 

The guidebook suggested various detours to interesting old churches with wall paintings but 
our goal was the Blue Lion pub at North Pickenham which we were pleased to find open. The 
landlord was friendly and welcoming.  After lunch on the village green we started on our last 
couple of miles of the Way before turning off to the market town of Swaffham. We arrived in 
Swaffham in time for an ice cream before catching the bus to Kings Lynn and the train to 
Cambridge and London. 

Looking forward to the last 26 miles to the coast next year. After that we hope to tackle the 
North Norfolk coast path.  Gillian 

August Bank Holiday Weekend - Lancaster 

Friday 23 August 2019: 37 Polyramblers descended on Lancaster university for a long 
weekend of walking and sightseeing. After a walk around the city centre led by Hilary, we had 
an excellent dinner at the Wagon and Horses.  

Saturday 24 August 2019: We all had breakfast at the 
university. The hikers left early and travelled to Caton 
where they started their walk. They followed the river 
Lune through lovely countryside - with some mud at 
the beginning of the walk and a lot of stiles - to Kirkby 
Lonsdale. 

The strollers left a bit later and travelled to Kirkby 
Lonsdale where they did a circular walk following the 
river Lune, turning west towards the village of 
Whittington (nothing to do with Dick!) and returning to 
Kirkby along a bridleway which had turned into a river (or a raging torrent according to one of 
the strollers). All Polyramblers met at the end of the walk and had a beer / ice cream / tea 
before catching the bus back to Lancaster.  

Sunday 25 August 2019: After travelling from 
Lancaster to Arnside on a rail replacement bus 
(shortage of train drivers) the hikers joined around 
200 other walkers in support of Gallowayôs Society 
for the Blind for a walk across Morecambe Bay led 
by the Queenôs Guide to the Sands, Michael Wilson. 
The walk started on a very hot day in the 
picturesque village of Arnside and continued across 
the famous sands for approximately 8 miles. The 
walkers sometimes had to wade into water up to 
their knees or thighs, until they reached the village 
of Kentôs Bank. After receiving their certificate, they 
headed to the pub for a well-deserved drink. 

Continued on next page 


